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WACO family and Friends;  
 
Great time at the birthday party. 
 

The Great Race is coming through Wichita on Thursday June 29th. If you want to see all 
of the cars in the race the go to the Waterfront Stadium Thursday evening and you will 
get to see them. For more information please follow this link. www.greatrace.com 

 
The next WACO meeting will be held in Mike’s shop, 11400 E Douglas, on 

Wednesday July 12th at 6:30 pm. Please plan on attending. 
 
If you are going to the Midwest Chevelle Regionals and you wish to cruise 

there with other WACO members. Here is the first part of the cruise information from the 
WACO Minutes. I will send more information below. 

The 2023 Springfield Regionals are coming June 30.  Becky remembered meeting 

before at Tractor Supply on E. Kellogg at 7 AM and then cruising to Springfield.  David said 

he would send an email with details about doing this. 

We do plan on meeting at Tractor Supply which is on East Kellogg, Hwy 400, 
about half of the way between Andover and Augusta on the South side of the road at 
7:00 am on Friday. The plan at the moment is to take Hwy 400 East until we get into 
Missouri and the go South on Hwy 171. 171 will take us to Hwy 96 east which goes to 
Carthage. Just West of Carthage 96 joins with I-49 through Carthage and then turns 
back into just 96. We will then take Hwy 96 East until we hit I-44 which will take us to 
Springfield.  

David Hime is going to take a little different route on Thursday which should be 
very simple, Hwy 400 I think all of the way to I-44 and then into Springfield. David H. is 
going to go on Thursday so that he can go to the Car Museum in Springfield before 
our show starts. 

Here is a note from David Hime about travel to the Chevelle Regionals in 
Springfield. 
If anybody going to the regional wants to go on Thurs, let me know. I plan on leaving around 9:00 AM. I 
am taking mine on a trailer, so if anybody has trouble, call me & we can get you there if needed. My cell is 
316-371-7100 & Connie's is 316-207-4632. It would be nice to know everybody's plan & cell phone no so 
will know when to expect you to arrive in Springfield. 
David H. 

            I am not sure when everyone is heading to Springfield but here is a list of the 
names that I can remember. David & Sandy Gohring, David & Connie Hime, Mick & 
Margaret Lafferty, Dan & LeeAnn Dreiling, Doug & Becky Stukey, Larry Adams, Bob 
Cox, Kevin Clark, Please let me know if I left someone out. 

It is past time to send in your registration for MCR 2023. 
There has been a date and time picked for the 2023 Midwest Chevelle 

Regionals. The Queen City Chevelle club out of Spring field Mo. Volunteered to host 
the event. 

Springfield can host the show June 30 and July 1. 2023 at the Oasis Hotel and 
Convention Center.  

http://www.greatrace.com/


We now all have plenty of time to plan on attending this event in Springfield. If 
you can, you really should put this on your calendar for next year. 

 
It sounds like the WACO Ladies have been having a good time at the luncheon. 

Here is what Becky had to say. 
I had 5 ladies at today’s luncheon, including myself.  The restaurant was a fun little place that we 

all enjoyed.  I did buy a family order of French fries instead of an appetizer for the ladies to share.  We 
had ½ regular French fries and ½ sweet potato fries.  They cost us $12.50 for the fries.  But there was 
enough for all of us to share and then some left over as well!  They were both very tasty!  We did each 
enjoy a different bottle of soda pop with our meal also.  Was a fun time.  Thought you would like a 
report! 
Becky Stukey 

 
WACO has some very nice WACO Work Shirts for sale. Check them out at the 

next meeting if you don’t already have one.  
 
As you all know David Hime has signed us up with an opportunity to make some 

money for WACO. We are selling Raffle Tickets for the Kansas Masonic Statewide 
Lodges and that gives everyone the chance to WIN a 1966 Chevelle Convertible. 
Several of our members took a packet of tickets to sell. Please help support WACO and 
the Kansas Masonic Statewide Lodges by either selling a packet of the tickets or by 
buying one of the tickets.  

David Hime will have books of tickets and I will have individual tickets at the next 
meeting or event so if you are looking to buy one please ask me about them. If you can’t 
make it to the WACO Luncheon or one of our meetings / get together’s but you still want 
to purchase a ticket then please mail a check to me / WACO, made out to “Kansas 
Masonic Foundation” for $20.00 and I will mail you a ticket. See WACO address below. 

 
If anyone would like to step up and volunteer to take over as President of WACO, 

please let me know. 
 
According to very reliable sources the Friday night meet at Central and West 

street is back on. 
 
Also, please send me information to put in the “WACO Update”. As you can tell 

most of this stuff I make up myself except for the minutes which are always good for 
more information. Even jokes from Doug are acceptable.  

 
WACO has some very nice WACO Work Shirts for sale. Check them out at the 

next meeting if you don’t already have one. . 
 
It is now 2023 and time to renew your WACO dues at only $30.00 per year. 
 

WACO Events-  
 



WACO Monthly Meeting – The next WACO meeting will be held in Mike’s 
shop, 11400 E Douglas, on Wednesday July 12th at 6:30 pm. Please plan on attending. 

 

Do not forget to bring your show and tell item for the meeting. 
 
WACO Luncheon –  
 

CAR SHOWS: follow one of the following links. 
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events 
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm 

                        
Here is a link to a good show in Potwin on Saturday August 26th: 

https://m.facebook.com/story.php?story_fbid=pfbid0etrWWCusef4kCzEEcuDfQ16oPJRHJsBQqoXnr1ZAX
UvnqqRaasemKfCMx7Eo4GbZl&id=100063471313959&mibextid=tejx2t                

 
Another good show is: The Peabody Cruise is an event for Bikes and Hot Rods. 

It takes place every fourth Sunday April-October, 100-127 N Walnut St, Peabody, KS, 
United States, Kansas (785) 488-6856 PeabodySundayCruise@gmail.com 
https://www.facebook.com/PeabodyCruise/ 

 
Here is some current information From Greg on the Cars and Coffee show that 

is going on Saturday mornings.  It looks like Cars and Coffee will start on Saturday 
March 18th and be held the third Saturday of each month after that at WSU 21st and 
Oliver. 

 

SWAP MEETS:  Please let me know if you hear of more swap meets 
that I need to list.  

 
Hutchinson October 27 – 28 2023, 
         Set up Thursday noon-7pm, Swap Meet Friday 7-6 pm & Saturday 7-5 pm. 

We have booth spaces MB-80, 81, 82 & 83. 
            

          CRUISES:  
           
          Needed or For Sale items:  
 

Current Officers: 

          President – David Hime 316-371-7100 dhime@sbcglobal.net 
          Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Ast. Vice President – Bob Cox 316-209-1054 robs427chvl@hotmail.com 

          Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 degohring@outlook.com 
           
Web Site: www.wichitachevelle.com 

          Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners 
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David Gohring 
WACO – Treasurer 
7550 N Greenwich 
Wichita KS 67226-8253 
316-744-2381 H# 
316-706-0973 C# 
degohring@outlook.com 

I am – You are 
“We the People” 
In God We Trust 
Never Forget 
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